ELK STREAM RANCH PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

PROPERTY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

MEETING OF APRIL 10, 2007

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 3:05 PM Mountain Daylight Time at the home of Richard and Louise Risk.  Committee members in attendance included Richard Risk, chair, Odin Christensen, Douglas Hoover, Barry Stone and Philip Walters.

The committee reviewed and approved the minutes from the February 12, 2007 meeting.

Odie Christensen reviewed our budget status.  No bills have been received from Cecil Thurman for this year’s snowplowing.  It is anticipated that the cost of snowplowing will be well below budget.

Richard Risk told the committee that the Board had approved the concept of creating a model 150 foot fuel break cleared to Colorado State Forest Service standards provided that we can find a cooperative lot owner and have adequate monies in the budget to cover the Association’s portion of the cost.  Lots identified as the potential site for the model fuel break include lot 34, lot 6 and lot 9.  Richard will contact the owners to see if they have interest.  Once a lot has been identified bids will be obtained as to the cost of performing the work.  Philip Walters indicated that fire officials will tour the area in late April or early May after the snow has melted.  Philip is awaiting feedback on the draft wildfire plan from various fire agencies.  He anticipates that the plan will be ready for the July annual meeting mailing and membership input and approval at the meeting.

The timing for initiation of this year’s fire ban was discussed.  Philip indicated that our area’s fire danger was designated as being moderate as of this date.  Philip will monitor and call Richard when he believes the fire danger level has risen to a point where putting the fire ban in place would be appropriate.

Richard discussed the 2007 grazing lease.  Johnny Tom will be arriving in the canyon around May 1st and will stay to around July 1st.  We will return around October 1st and stay for about a month.  The grazing fee, which is based on the U.S. Forest Service fee, is down somewhat from the 2006 rate.  Richard indicated that Jon Zusy has requested that his Elk Springs lot be included in this year’s grazing lease.  The Board has denied the request until Elk Springs Ranch indicates support for Jon’s request.  The grazing lease will be filed in both La Plata and Montezuma counties this year.  Richard anticipates filing the lease by mid to late April once all the powers of attorney have been received.

Weed control measures were discussed by the committee.  Richard indicated that Mike Delaney was interested in providing us services once again.  The committee approved using Mike.  Elk Springs Ranch is going to use another provider who is new to the business and will charge a lower rate per hour.  The committee felt that Mike’s experience with Elk Stream and the capability of his equipment justified the higher cost.  The committee believes that weed growth has progressed so that spraying in the next week for mullien, thistle and cheat grass would be appropriate.  Richard will contact Mike so that he can come in to spray. 

The status of the mailbox project was reviewed.  Proposed drawings of the mailboxes are attached.  The location of the mailboxes has been shifted to west of the Elk Spring’s gate due to concerns about encroaching on the BLM gate.  The new location will probably raise the cost of the project slightly as more groundwork and gravel will be required for the turnaround.  The project has not yet been submitted to Colorado Department of Transportation nor have cost estimates been obtained for construction. Once the cost estimates are in hand the project will be presented to the Board.  The committee discussed the need for the FedEx/UPS box.  Concerns were raised about security, knowing when a delivery had been placed in the box and whether the presence of the box would effectively eliminate home delivery.  There was not a consensus among the committee members as to whether or not the FedEx/UPS box was needed.

The committee discussed the status of Elk Stream roads.  The committee approved obtaining quotes for the next phase of the Road 46 lift.  Richard will obtain a quote from Cecil and calculate the special assessment required to support the lift project.  The amount remaining from phase one of the lift project will be offset against the cost of phase two in calculating the special assessment. Doug Hoover indicated the stream was eroding the shoulder of Road 46 across from his property.  He believes that it will require repair.  There is a small pile of gravel, which was used to make the repair several years ago.  Richard will contact Cecil to schedule the repair.  Doug also mentioned that Cecil had noticed the problems with Road G-3 on the first switchback.  Cecil believes that the bar ditch needs to be dug out to provide for better drainage. Barry Stone drives the switchback frequently and he does not believe the problem is the bar ditch.  Rather he believes the road needs additional gravel and a proper crown. Richard will contact Cecil to come and look at the situation with Barry.  There was a general discussion regarding the quality of material used to repair the roads last year.  All felt that the material had too much clay and becomes “soupy” when moist.  Richard will talk to Cecil about using higher quality road grade gravel for repairs this season.

Barry Stone presented a front gate and roadside landscaping project to be done in conjunction with Elk Springs.   The intent is to beautify the entrance to Elk Springs by planting a number of trees and placing large rocks along Road 46 just past the Hwy 160 gate.  The committee was supportive of the project and recommended that Barry put together a cost estimate not to exceed $1000 for the Elk Stream share and present it to the Elk Stream Board.

Philip Walters indicated that the yelp sensor on the Elk Stream gate does not appear to be working based on feedback from the Mancos Fire Department.  He will order a replacement sensor and install it to cure the problem.

The meeting adjourned at 5:15 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Richard R. Risk

Chair

